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President’s Report 

to the Board of Trustees 

March 1, 2021 

 

This report is intended to provide members of the Ozarka College Board of Trustees with 

information regarding Ozarka College activities and accomplishments. 

 

Upcoming Events of Interest 

• March 9 Cave City High School Visit 

• March 16 PCC and PAC Meeting 

• March 18 LPN Student Testing 

• March 23 Board of Trustees Regular Meeting 

• March 29 Summer/Fall Registration Opens 

 

Ozarka College – Last Month’s Events 

• February 9 UPSOAR Project Coordinator Interviews 

 

College Governance 

• College employees were provided the second Moderna COVID vaccine; for those 

desiring the vaccine - February 24  

• We completed a highly successful HLC ten-year visit to reaffirm accreditation for 

another ten years 

• Annual reviews were completed for all employees 

Student Services/Enrollment Information  

Jason Lawrence, Vice President of Student Services: 

• Continued to track Covid-19 cases 

• ACC CSAO Meeting 

• Admissions/Marketing Meeting 

• ADHE CAO/CSAO Meeting 

• Completed Annual Reviews 

• Monitored compliance training for Students and Employees 

 

Zeda Wilkerson, Senior Dir. of Enrollment Services, Registrar, Records, and Testing:  

• Evaluated Spring transcripts 

• Completed professional reviews 

• Kelly had a few students Accuplacer test in February 

• Participated in the Federal Student Aid Virtual Workshop February 22-26 

• Prepared tentative agenda for advisor forum 

• Reviewed programs that need to be added for AR Future and Workforce Challenge 
  

Kim Lovelace, Director of Admissions: 

• Contacted area high school counselors to schedule Spring visits  

• Organized the scholarship spreadsheet for Fall 2021 scholarship recipients  

• Completed Professional Reviews 
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• Continued mailing of Acceptance letters to all new applicants 

• Completed Spring New Student Orientation 

• Erica gave a tour to a prospective RN student  

• Erica has been contacting all applicants and enrolled students regarding missing checklist 

items 

• Erica attended the Career Fair at Koshkonong High School with James Spurlock and 

Marcus Orf 

 

Kay Adkins, Director of Financial Aid:  

• Processed financial aid disbursements: 

o Pell on February 4; late Pell on February 18 

o First loan disbursement on February 11; 30-day loan disbursement on February 25 

• Submitted ADHE verification rosters  

• Completed professional reviews 

• Reminder outreach to students needing to complete steps for aid to process 

• Professional Development: 

o Zeda, Kay, and Pam completed ED’s FAA Fundamentals 18- hour live virtual 

workshop - February 22-26 

o Safe Colleges training completed by Pam and Tess 

o Tess 

▪ Attended ADHE virtual discussions:  Roundtable and FAFSA Campaign 

▪ VA-SCO debt management online training 

 

Amanda Engelhardt, Director of Career Pathways: 

• Thirty-seven gas cards were distributed to students on 3 campuses 

• Eighteen students have been approved for tuition assistance 

• Amanda and Lindsey have completed their professional reviews 

• Amanda and Lindsey completed the Mental Health First Aider course 

• Amanda began the Workforce180 course 

• Preliminary budget currently shows an increase of around $30,000 for FY22 

 

Kendra Smith, Perkins Program Director: 

• Visited Mountain View on Tuesdays (Tiffney) and Mammoth Spring on Thursdays 

(Kendra) 

• Emailed reminders to pre-LPN students about application process and deadline 

• Mental Health First Aider Training (Kendra and Tiffney) – February 24 

• Visited with Marcus Orf and Dr. Josh Wilson to discuss Tech Center career services 

activities (Kendra) 

• Retention Committee Meeting (Tiffney) – February 26 

• Collaborated with Amber Rush to enter and submit approved reimbursement request for 

Perkins 

• Entered data analysis into Perkins portal to prepare for 2021-22 local application 
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• Presented information about business/industry surveys and Perkins Leadership Team at 

virtual 30/30 Perkins Coordinator meeting as featured coordinator 

• Attended Student Services Directors Meeting in Melbourne 

• Processed eligible reimbursement requests for industry certification tests 

 

Finance and Administration 

Tina Wheelis, Executive Vice President of Finance and Administration: 

• The budget process for the 2021-2022 fiscal year has begun.  All departmental budget 

requests are due to the Finance Office by March 15, 2021 

• Annual employee performance evaluations were conducted during the month of February 

• The 2020 annual audit has begun 

• New Supervisor Training was conducted during the month of February 

 

Ash Flat 

James Spurlock, Assistant VP of Campus Operations: 

• Emerson Working Group Meeting - Lecture Hall - February 24 

• Emerson Meeting - Lecture Hall - February 25 

• All other non-reoccurring on-campus events/classes were postponed/canceled/conducted 

virtually 

 

Mammoth Spring 

James Spurlock, Assistant VP of Campus Operations Campus Director: 

• All non-reoccurring on-campus events/classes were postponed/canceled/conducted 

virtually 

 

Mountain View 

Dr. Robert Huckleberry, Campus Director of Mountain View: 

• Fire Alarm System check - March 5 

• Stone County Republican Committee Meeting - March 9 

• Institutional Professional Development Committee Meeting in Melbourne - March 9 

• Emergency Snow Removal - March 19 

• Retention Committee Meeting - March 26 

• Remote Fire Console deactivated in MVSC due to high maintenance and trouble alarms.  

Master Control Panel will run all checks and monitoring operations 

• Continued research for welding program options (lease/buy/build) 

 

Advancement 

Dr. Josh Wilson, Vice President of Advancement: 

• Received WORC grant equipment approval request for Precision Machining at CTC 

• Submitted first WORC grant quarterly narrative and expense reports to DOL and DRA 

• Presented and received approval from Foundation Board to shift to a flat rate “fee for 

service” model instead of a partial salary support model. The move aligns more directly 

with state auditing requirements and affords stronger cost accounting practices 
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• Confirmed recent $10,000 gift to be setup as scholarship endowment in memory of late 

son 

• Prepared for HLC hybrid visit with support to Criterion 1 and 5 committees  

• Completed strategic planning activities; including the mid-year 2020-21 progress 

assessment 

 

Suellen Davidson, Director of Development: 

• Held the Quarterly Foundation Board meeting via video conference - February 2 

• Re-awarded foundation scholarships for Spring 2021 

• Drafted Spring Constituent Engagement letter 

• Coordinated monthly piece with Next Door publication featuring Garry and Carol Anne 

Lawrence nursing scholarships for Sharp County 

• Setup scholarship endowment for G. Kankey’s late son, Victor 

• Worked with family of Deborah Person to initiate a memorial scholarship fund and began 

fielding contributions 

• Prepared letter campaign for Doug Southard matching donation scholarship 

 

Katie Norris, Director of Public Relations & Marketing: 

• Generated multi-media regarding scholarships, Pell/loan disbursements, new hires, 

fitness center, and recent military friendly ranking 

• Updated radio ads under current contract to include new programs and upcoming open 

registration 

• Coordinated New Hire feature with Stone County Leader and Women in Welding feature 

with Melbourne times 

• Photography: Completed new Welding, Aviation, Science, Bakeshop, Café, Automotive, 

Nursing, Agriculture cohort photos, gathered candids for new weekly Action posts, and 

captured Purina Guest Speaker for Agriculture 

• Submitted ads and photos for feature in Next Door’s publication 

• Completed Ticket Design and Print for Culinary Event 

• Created Word Cloud of College Programs, transferred to Vector graphic 

• Completed Ozarka Artwork Aesthetics Inventory Plan 

• Invested in new Sponsorships – Melbourne Bearkatz Banners (Football & Basketball), 

ICC Regional Basketball Hospitality, Thayer Prom-Lock In 

 

Adult Education 

Trish Miller, Director of Adult Education: 

• Trish Miller attended a WAGE Leadership meeting - February 16 

• Julia Chance participated in WAGE training - February 16 & 18 

• Trish Miller attended the Budget Meeting for Directors - February 17 

• Trish Miller participated in a “Creating an Effective Adult Education Workforce 

Preparation and Development Training Program” webinar and also the Quarterly Report 

Meeting for Directors - February 18 

• Trish Miller and Julia Chance participated in a LACES for SNAP webinar - February 23 

• Kendall Morrison participated in Part 3 of the Financial Wellness Series through AALRC 

- February 24 
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Information Systems/ Planning and IR 

Scott Pinkston, VP and Chief Information Officer: 

• Turned in Spring submission to ADHE 

• Worked on IPEDS (Integrated Postsecondary Education Data System) reporting due 

February 10 

• Moved Marcus and Kay into their new offices in the Tech Center 

 

Travel/College Representation 

Dr.  Richard Dawe, President: 

• Legislative Growth Pool Hearing - February 8 

• Arkansas Division of Aeronautics meeting - February 17 

 

Kim Lovelace, Director of Admissions: 

• Koshkonong High School campus visit - Koshkonong, MO; Erica Roark and James 

Spurlock 

Dr. Josh Wilson, Vice President for Advancement: 

• Mountain View - Class Final Demonstration; K. Norris – February 22 

 

James Spurlock, Assistant Vice President of Campus Operations: 

• Thayer Chamber of Commerce - Thayer, MO - February 2 

• Thayer/Mammoth Spring Rotary Club Meeting - Mammoth Spring, AR - February 

3,10,17,24 

• Ready for Learning Committee Meeting MSHS - Mammoth Spring, AR - February 3 

• Koshkonong High School Career Day - Koshkonong, MO - February 24 

• Mammoth Spring Chamber of Commerce - Mammoth Spring, AR - February 25 

 

Trish Miller, Director of Adult Education: 

• No travel 

Tentative Discussion Items for Next Board of Trustees Meeting: 

• Higher Learning Commission (HLC) visit debrief 

• COVID vaccinations 

• Emerson and Ash Flat Tech Center update 

 

Tentative Action Items for Next Board of Trustees Meeting: 

• Reappointment of full-time administration, faculty and classified staff for the 2021-2022 

academic year 

• Approve provisional positions for the 2021-2022 academic year 

• End-of-Month and Year-to-Date Financial Reports 

• Revisions to Board Policy 5.22: Residency requirements 
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Kudos: 

• To Julia Chance who passed her State Social Work Board Licensure Exam 

Dr. Dawe’s Comments: 

• Thanks to all employees for their dedication and direct involvement that resulted in an 

extremely favorable impression of our College by the HLC visiting team. Dr. Lorch and 

committee chairs went above and beyond to ensure we have an exceptional visit/review. 
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Monthly Financial Reports:  
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College Monthly Calendar: 

 

 


